Village of Ardentown

Arbentown, Del. 19810

NOTICE

TOWN MEETING

AT THE CANDLELIGHT THEATRE (downstairs)

Monday, September 13, 1999

7:30 PM

Agenda (partial)

1. ELECTIONS: (from May Agenda because of no quorum)

Civic Committee - 4 members; 2 year term

Audit Committee - 3 members: 1 year term

(for September Meeting)

Budget Committee - 3 members; 2 year term Registration Committee - 1 member: 2 year term

- 2. AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT
- HARVEY ROAD TRAFFIC CALMING COMMITTEE REPORT
- 4. INGLESIDE UPDATE

PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND. WE WERE THREE PEOPLE SHORT OF A QUORUM IN MAY! WE NEED A QUORUM TO COMPLETE ELECTIONS AND CONDUCT TOWN BUSINESS.

Village of Ardentown

Ardentown, Bel. 19810

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE VILLAGE OF ARDENTOWN WAS CONVENED AT 7:30 P.M. ON MONDAY, MAY 10, 1999, DAVID SCOTT, CHAIR, PRESIDING. A QUORUM WAS NOT PRESENT.

In attendance were:

1. Lisa Wilson Riblett 14. Annie Gutsche 2. David Scott
2. David Scott
3. Frances Frampton
4. Enno Krebbers
5. Joy Mulholland
6. Doris J. Boller
7. Sally Decker
8. Charles W. Till
9. Peter C. Townsend
14. Annie Gutsche
14. Annie Gutsche
15. Dotty Verne
16. Bob Lockerman
17. Maureen Gordon
18. Bob DeNigris
19. Page Dwyer
20. Sarah Coburn
21. Chris Coburn
22. John Brandner

10. Rusty Hoegger 11. Hardy Hoegger 12. Joann Lips

13. Oliver Gutsche

Others:

1. Allan Tocker

GUEST SPEAKER: Allan Tocker, Candidate for the Brandywine School Board, was introduced by David. Allan is campaigning for a position on the school board. Allan and his wife and three children live in this district and Allan feels he has a vested interested. He wants to increase our academic standards. He asks that we all come out and vote.

COMMUNICATIONS:

David announced that help was needed on May 22, at 9:00 a.m. to mulch around the dogwood trees on the Mall. Please meet at Till's.

REGISTRATION COMMITTEE: Dotty Verne

2305 Brae is now owned by Michele Morgante and Alberta

Lunardelli (previously owned by D. Reinholz).

Resident updates: Maggie Messinger - 1517 Appletree Lane

Carol Pissante - 2310 Hilltop Road Mary Alice Koch - 2204 Loreley Lane

Karin Jones - 2303 E. Mall

Dotty Verne has an updated list of the people living at Ingleside for anyone who would like to see it.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Barbara Mondzelewski

Checking Balance: \$600.20

Savings: \$19,768.33

Municipal Street Aid: \$4,581.84 Total Funds Available: \$24,950.37

Page 2 Ardentown Minutes May 99

CIVIC COMMITTEE: Page Dwyer, Chair

- 1. Steps in the woods have been reworked.
- 2. Bridge by Nelson's may need more work.

TRUSTEES' REPORT:

- 1. Charlie, Bob and Harry noted that they had not heard anything from Ingleside or Mark Roth.
- Charlie said thanks to Doris Boller and Sally Decker for planting dogwood trees. Also, Doris is looking for donations of local dogwoods.
- 3. Jack Brandner noted that the map of Ardentown should be updated for the 100th birthday next year.
- 4. Charlie said thank you to the Riblett family for the tree donated in memory of the Bells.
- 5. Page asked for permission to plant some flowering trees. She will get more info for our consideration.

MEMORIAL GARDEN REPORT: Jack Brandner, Chair

- 1. Jack recently had a meeting of the committee. Rusty Hoegger was elected as the new Chair.
- Committee felt that if the Garden is going to be selfsustaining, they need a lot more funds and would welcome contributions from those who have loved ones in the Garden.
- 3. Some plants have been replaced.

SUNNYSIDE TRACT: Chris Coburn, Chair Chris is hoping for a big clean up in the Fall and is presently forming a committee.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Enno Krebbers said the Harvey Road Traffic Calming Committee is progressing. Enno said Wayne Smith, State Rep, has set up a series of four meetings with many different participants. The result has been better communication and understanding. The Harvey Road and Veale Road intersection will be worked on this summer. The full plan will be brought back to the Towns when we have a firmer plan.
- David Scott thanked everyone who helped with the woods clean up. David wants a bigger group and bigger area covered next year.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Hardy Hoegger asked about a special trash pick up for this spring. Charlie explained that the trash company is very good about taking anything we put out. Charlie did not feel we need to pay the extra money for a special pick up.
- 2. David said we will need to form a By-Laws Committee.

Page 3 Ardentown Minutes May 99
Betty Ann Themal will be working on this.

- David said we also need to start an Archives Committee.
 He would like to know if anyone is interested.
- 4. David also noted he would like the Town to have an independent Long-Term Planning Committee. Charlie said we used to have one years ago. David would like to see it become active again.
- 5. Chris Coburn said if there is anyone with life support equipment in your home or on life saving prescriptions, someone in the community should be a contact in case of emergency i.e. hurricane. Please call Chris regarding this.
- 6. David suggested we bring our neighbors to the next meeting to boost attendance.
- 7. Doris Boller announced that there will be a meeting of the Y2K Support Group on May 16, Sunday, 1:00 to 6:00 p.m. at the Continental Ball Room.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Lia Wilson Riblett

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Wilson Riblett

Secretary